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This small but mighty team rallied in 2021 to complete the always challenging task of called staff 

reviews. In a year that most thought would bring relief but seemed to bring more turns in the road and 

new questions to answer, the Personnel Committee tackled the question of how to review a staff that 

had been faced with a continually changing landscape. 

Outside of the review process, 2021 was a slow year for this team, with very few staff concerns or 

changes. The office staff had transitioned to work from home in 2020 and continued in 2021, moving to 

a permanent change.  

A huge amount of gratitude to the members of the Personnel Committee this year: Randy Mayer, and 

Rebecca McElfresh. We also owe a debt of gratitude for the guidance of Barb Doerrer-Peacock for her 

wisdom and guidance while Bill was on sabbatical and Genevieve Benham for her administrative support 

and never wavering patience. 

Thank you, 

Charity Gleason-Davis 

Personnel Committee Chair, 2021 


